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Correspondence Memorandum 

 
 

Date: August 9, 2016 
  
To: Group Insurance Board 
 
From: Tara Pray, Alternate Health Plans Manager 
 Shayna Schomber, Self-Insured Benefits Manager 

Office of Strategic Health Policy 
 
Subject: Update on Guidelines Contract and Uniform Benefits Changes for 2017 

and Current Change for the It’s Your Choice Access High Deductible 
Health Plan 

 
 
The Department of Employee Trust Funds requests that the Group Insurance 
Board (Board) approve the 2017 changes to the Guidelines Contract and Uniform 
Benefits that are detailed in Attachment A and grant ETF staff the authority to 
make additional technical changes as necessary.  
 
Staff also requests that the Board approve the change to the out-of-pocket limit 
for the It’s Your Choice (IYC) Access High Deductible Health Plan (HDHP) as 
described below, to be effective immediately. 
 
The text in bold in Attachment A represents the new changes since the July meeting.  
 
Background 
At the July 12 and May 18, 2016 meetings, the Board approved the recommendations 
presented and granted staff the authority to make additional technical changes as 
necessary.  
 
Staff will provide the final revised contract document to the Board prior to the November 
15, 2016 meeting. 
 
No Change to Maximum Out-of-Pocket Limits (MOOP) for 2017 – Uniform Benefits 
for Fully-Insured Plans Administered by Alternate Health Plans 
Staff recommends no change to the State Group Health Insurance Program’s non-High 
Deductible Health Plan (HDHP) MOOPs for 2017 because the Board has approved the 
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concept of no benefit changes for 2017. Although the federal maximum MOOP for 2017 
for non-HDHPs increased to $7,150 individual / $14,300 family, staff do not expect this 
recommendation to have a material effect on plan costs because the current MOOP 
limits of $6,850 individual / $13,700 family far exceed the plan out-of-pocket limits 
(OOPLs) that apply to the vast majority of the benefits under these plan designs. Only 
Level 3 and Level 4 non-preferred specialty prescription drugs accumulate up to the 
MOOP, since the OOPLs do not apply to these drugs. Therefore, very few people reach 
the current MOOP levels.   
 
New Clarification Language  

1. Added clarification on Board authority related to incomplete data submissions by 
health plans. (Attachment A: Item 2) 

2. Revised non-discrimination notices (full and short versions) for use by health 
plans on all significant health benefit communications. (Attachment A: Item 9) 

3. Minor clarification on exclusion to residential and transitional care regarding 
compliance with the Mental Health Parity and Addiction Equity Act. (Attachment 
A: Item 27) 

 
Out-of-Pocket Limit (OOPL) Decrease for IYC Access HDHP 
Staff recommends the family OOPL for the IYC Access HDHP be reduced to $6,550, 
effective immediately. The current non-embedded family OOPL of $6,750 does not 
meet Internal Revenue Service (IRS) requirements related to Health Savings Account-
qualified HDHPs. Upon Board approval, participants will be sent information regarding 
the change. There are no participants who are close to or have already met this OOPL 
for 2016. 
 
The IRS has issued the limits for 2017; there has been no change in the family OOPL. 
Staff recommends the revised $6,550 family OOPL remain in place for 2017. 
 
Staff will be at the Board meeting to answer any questions. 
 
 
Attachment A: 2017 Guidelines Contract and Uniform Benefits Changes 
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